s - Brozchimd
Koo 105
Grade |

Dear First Grader,

Welcome to first gra&e! MH name is Ms. Brozdonis and | am very excited to
be your teacher this 3earl You will be in room 105. | can’t wait to meet you and

begin a fun-filled year togetl’]er.

First grac]e is such a sPecia] year. | think you are rea“g going to fove it. We will
be learning many new tl’ﬁngs. I will alwags be there for you. H you have somet]ﬂing
to share, don’t understand somcthing, orif you are ever uPset, P|ease come to
me. Youwill find 1am a good listener. tam very excitedtobe a part omcgour new
adventure! ook forward to meeting you and havinga stccesstul year! Enjoy

your summer; dor’t Forget to read every dag!

Our first grac[c adventure bcgins on Tucsclag, Scptember 3, 2019, the
first clay of school! 1 know you are gofng to love first grac!e.

Si ncerelg,

Ms. Brozdonis

Parents P}casc take a minute to e-mail me over the summer at

! mbrozdonis@philasd.org. Tell me ONE thinggou would ke me to

i know about your child. Also, Please tet me know how your child
¢ will be going home on the first dag. Al first grade students will

i be dismissed c:]ailg at3pm bﬂ the P'aygrounc] and must be signccl
i out !35 an adult unless theg will be Picked up IDH 3 clagcare i
: Provi&er. Please fet me know this in your emaif. lirﬂou do not

b have Internet access, P[casc send a note in on the first c]aﬂ with

! ngou would bketo bea chapcrone next Year for any trip or
i school event Piease see the attached sheet for the [ist of
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First Grade Supply list
* Abook bag (NO rolling book bags please)
* 2 boxes of 24 pencils
* 1 marble copybook
* Index cards and a case to hold them ( to be kept at home for homework)
* 2 boxes of tissues
* One 6 pack of expo dry erase markers
¢ 1 container of Clorox cleaning wipes
* One pack of white copy paper
* Crayons {24 pack)
* One pair of brand new white tube socks (to be used as an eraser for dry erase
boards)

#*¥¥¥ Crayons, pencils, and expo markers will be collected and distributed by
teacher as needed. All other supplies MUST be labeled with you child’s name.
No Crayola markers, glue, scissors, or sharpeners are needed in the first grade,

please do not send in.
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FFICE OF FAMILY AND
CEEIREURITY ENGAGEMENT
Fhe Schoof bistrict of Phifddeiphia

volunteer PaPerwork
CheCklist

a1 T

Bring th ollowmg o yolur sCkool tb Begin volunteering.
Altogether, these make Up the Volunteer Packet.

Volunteer Code of Conduct
Goto www.phj]asd_or%/ FACE/volunteer to read, print, and sign our standards of behavior agree-

ment, called the Volunfeer Code of Conduct

Child Abuse History Clearance

Go to https://www.conjlipass.state.paus/CWIS/Public/Home to fill out Find directions on
www.philasd.org/FACE/volunteer. :

PA State Criminal Background Check ...
Go1 tothttps://epatch.state.pa.us/Home.jsp to fill out. Find directions on www.philasd.org/FACE/
volunteer. co : : ' Tedn

-

FBI Background Check OR Signed Volunteer ‘Affirmation
If you have NOT lived in PA for the %ast 10 I_{Xars, go to https://uenrollidentogo.com/
you HAVE live

to ‘obtain an FBI Background Check. d in PA for t}ff]f;)ast 10 years, go to
- www.philasd.org/FACE/volunteer to print and sign the Volunteer Affirmation.

Certificate of Volunteer Orientation Comnpletion

You have 45 days from your volunteer start date to com%!ete our Orientation, either online or in-
person. Go to www.philasd.org/FACE/volunteer to find both options.




Ms. Pena
Room 10U
Eragde. |

Dear First Grader,

Welcome to first grade! My name is Mrs. Pena and | am very excited to be
your teacher this 5ear! You will be in room 106. | car’'t wait to meet you and ]:)egin

a Fu‘nf-{:i”cd year together.

First gracle is such a sPecia[ year. | think you are rca”g going to love it. We will
be Iearning many new thl'ngs. fwill a[wags be there for you. i you have somcthing
to sharc, don’t understand something, orif you are ever upse’c, Plcase come to
me. You will find 1am a good istener. 1am very excited to be a part of your new
adventure! 1look forward to meeting you and havinga successtul Hcar! Er‘jog

your summer; don’t Forget to read every clag!

Our first gra&c adventure bcgins on Tuesclag, SeP’ccmber 3, 2019.. the
first &ay of school! 1 know you are goingto fove first grade.

Sincerel L,

Mrs. Pena

i mchern@philasd.org. Tell me ONE thinggou would lke me to

i know aboutgqur child. Also, P|ease let me know how your child

! willbe going homg: on the first ciag. All fist graclc students will

i be dismissed c]ai|9 at3pm bg the Playgrouncl and must be sigrl&é'l

i out 535 an :ac[u!t urless t_hcy will be Picic‘;é up bg a c‘agcarc g

Provicicr. Please let me know this in BOUr?cmaig. If you donot

i have Internet access, P|casc send a note in on the first c]aﬂ with

! Attached you'wi” find the SUPPlH list for First Grade
i H:Hou would like to be a c!naperonc next year for any tn'P or
i school event Plcasc see the attached sheet For the list of
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-

Bring the following to your school to Begin volunteering.
Attogether, these make UP the Volunteer packet.

Yolunteer Code of Conduct

Go to www philasdorg/FACE/volunteer to read, print, and sign our standards of behavior agree-
ment, called the Volunteer Code of Conduct. :

Child Abuse History Clearance

Go to https//www.compassstate.paus/CWIS/Public/Home to fill out. Find directions on
www.philasd.org/FACE/volunteer. ‘ .

PA, State Criminal Background Check

Go to hiips.//epatthstate.paus/Homejsp to fill out. Find directions on www.philasd org/FACE/

volunteer,

FBI Backgroind Check OR Signed Volunteer Affirmation

If you have NOT lived in PA for the ][)ast 10 I_Eg:;ars, go to htlgps://uenroll.identogo.com/
to obtain an FBI Backéraound Check. 1f you HAVE lived in PA for the past 10 years, go to
~ wwwophilasd.org/FACE/volunteer to print and sign the Volunteer Affirmation.

Certificate of Volunteer Orientation Cormnpletion

You have 45 days from your volunteer start date to comglete our Orientation, either online or in-
person. Go to www .philasd.org/FACE/volunteer to find both options.




s CugineHe

Koo 109
First Grade Supply list C ?’ﬁé}kﬁ }
* Abook bag (NO rolling book bags please)
* 2 boxes of 24 pencils ”
* 1 marble copybook
* Index cards and a case to hold th'em'!‘i("to be kept at home for homework)
* 2 boxes of tissues i . | |
* Oneé pack of expo dry erase marke;rs
* 1container of Clorox cleaning wipes ‘ ¢
. Ofie pack of white copy paper l' !
* Crayons (24 pack)
* One pair of brand new white tube socKs (to be used as an eraser for dry erase
boards)

**#+% Crayons , pencils, and expo markers will be collected and distributed by
teacher as needed. All other supplies MUST be labeled with you child’s name.
No Crayola markers, glue, scissors, or sharpeners are needed in the first grade,

please do not send in.

"'!‘




QFFICE 5 FAMITY /
COMERSMITY ENGAGEMENT
¥he S choat Bickricler

Bring the followmg o your sChool td Begin volunteering,
Altogether, these make UP the volunteer packet.

Volunteer Code of Conduct

Go to wyw.philasd.org/FACE/volunteer to read, print, and sign our standards of behavior agree~
ment, called the Volunteer Code of Conduct.

Child Abuse History Clearance

Go to https://www.c%rr}l:pass.state.pa,us/CVWS/Public/Home to fill out. Find directions on

wwwphilasd.org/FACE/volunteer.

PA State Criminal Background Check - o

. Go to https:// epatgh.s;ate.pa_us/Homf_a.jsp to fill out Find directions on www,p]}illasd_org/ FACE/

volunteer,

-

FEI Background Check OR Signed Volunteer Af€irmation

If you have NOT lived in PA for the }EfaSt 10 I_Kgars, go to https://uenrollidentogo.com/
to obtain an FBI Background Check. If you HAVE Hved in PA for the ast 10 years, go to
. www.philasd.org/FACE/volunteer to print and sign the Volunteer Affirmaticn.

Certificate of Volunteer Crientation Completion

You have 45 days from your volunteer start date to qom%lete our Orientation, either online or in-
person. Go to www philasd.org/FACE/volunteer to find both options.

H

ssistance?. ., -
:OPLioN#6; l.volumtecr@philasdorg ;
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Dear Parents and Guardians, () mﬁ\g T

I am very excited to welcome your child to Room 207! This is my 6th year as part of the 2" grade team
at Jackson and I am thrilled to be part of this amazing community!

We are in for a fantastic year! Our 2" grade teachers have an awesome curriculum planned with | In all
subjects, we will have hands-on lessons, activities, experiments, and varying levels of instruction to get all
students engaged in learning. We will be using the Common Core Standards to guide practices. In Science, we
will be learning about animals, sea creatures, weather, and landforms. In Social Studies, we will celebrate
Women's month, study presidents, communities, map skills, and Westward Expansion. We will also . have .
weekly classes in technology, music, gym;-art, and have time scheduled.for weekly visits to our library.

Your child will be provided with-a Homework Folder, Weekly Homework Packet, and.a Behavior
Calendar. Please look for these items to come home with-your child every day. Homework will be given
every night except Friday. Please sign and review homework with yo.ur child. A reading log will also be given
for our Reading Challenge. Students are responsible for reading 20 minutes a night and “logging in” their time

as part of their homework.

School begins at 8:30 am daily. If your child arrives after this, they will be marked late. Students are to
walk directly to their classrooms. Breakfast will be served from 8:00-8:20 in the gym. We ask that parents
not bring their child inside the school. If a child is absent, they must come back to school with a note or the

absence is illegal.

Students are to be in uniform every day. Navy/light blue shirts and navy/tan bottoms are the school colors.
No logos or writing should be on the shirts. If a student does not have on the right uniform, you will be called

and asked to bring the correct attire to school. On our scheduled gym day, everyone should be in sneakers for

gyn.

Lunch is served at 11:15 each day. You will receive a lanch menu each month. If your child does not

like what is being served in the lunchroom, please send them with a lunch that day.

All students will be required to follow the school rules. The rules will be broken down and explained to
your child the first few days of school. Rewards, as well as consequences, will be applied as needed. Each child
may also be a part of a school wide behavior program and earn the right to participate in fun monthly activities

for good behavior and following the rules.




" The following School Supplies are needed by Monday, September 9™

* A book bag (large enough to hold folders and workbooks)
* 5 plastic/vinyl folders with pockets

* 4 copy books

* Colored pencils/ cfayons/markers S

* . 24 pack of pencils (Ticoﬁderogaf;sjqém to last t}?_e longest)

* - Dry erase markers

T - .
e

‘e Hard, 'pllgsticf?encil box

ey -
R

* Box of tissues

B

* 1 roll of paper towels
* Container of Clorox wipes
* 1 ream/pack of white copy paper

*  Hand sanitizer

If you need to reach me, my district email is egaliagher@philasd.ore. I will also be setting up the

Remind app, which is a great way to communicate with me. Please feel free to send a note to school with your

child at any time.

I look forward fo meeting you at Back to School Nigh!

Sincerely,

Ms. Erin Pierce, Room 207
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June 2019

Dear Parents and Guardians,

| am very excited to welcome your child to Room 110. This is my 5th year at Jackson, and | am thrilled
to be part of this amazing community! We are in for a fantastic year. Here are some things which will help you

prepare for the new school year.

Your child will be provided with a homework folder,-a weekly homework packet, and a behavior cal-
endar. Please look for these items to come home with your child every day. Homework will be given every
night except Friday. Please sign and review homework with your child. A reading log will also be given for
homework. Studénts are responsible for reading 20 minutes a night and “logging in” their time as part of their

homework. On Fridays, finished work will come home.

Please plan to drop your child in the schoolyard by 8:20 am. School doors open at 8:30 am, and stu-
dents are expected to proceed immediately to the classroom at that time. If your child arrives after this, they

will be marked late. If a child is absent, they must come back to school with a note or the absence is illegal.

If you would like your child to eat breakfast at school, they need to arrive in the schoolyard by

8:00am. Breakfast will be served in the cafeteria from 8:00 - 8:20 am.

Students are to be in uniform every day. Navy or light blue shirts and tan bottoms are the school colors.
No logos or writing should be on the shirts. If a student does not have on the right uniform, you will be called -
and asked to bring the correct attire to school. On our scheduled gym day, students should not wear skirts or

dresses and everyone should be in sneakers for gym.

All students will be .requirecl to follow the school rules. The rules will be broken down and explained to

your child the first few. days ofischool. Rewards, as well as consequences, will be applied-as needed.




The following school supplies are needed:
* A book bag (large enough to hold folders and workbooks)

« 5 plastic/vinyl folders with pockets: red,orange, yellow, green, and blue. | know
these can be hard to find, but they are very important to helping your child stay or-
ganized. |

-» 5 copy books
* Colored pencils, crayons, and or markers
+ 3 packs of penciis (Ticonderoga seem to last the longest)

* A pencil sharpener to be kept in their backpack (Students are responsible for
sharpening two pencils each night as part of their homework.)

* Dry erase markers

* Hard, plastic pencil box

« Box of tissues

* 1 roll of paper towels

* 1 container of baby wipes (no bleach, please)

* 1 ream/pack of white copy paper
If you need to reach mejydu may use my district-email at satkins@ghi‘i@éd.org
or-call the school office. Also, please feel free to send a note to school with your

child at any time. Forurgent-matters, you may call or text me at (201) 344-3909.

I look forward to meeting you at Back to School Night!!!




Junio 2019

Queridos padres y tutores,

Estoy muy emocionada de dar la bienvenida a su hijo a la habitacion 110. Este es mi quinto
afio en Jackson, [y estoy encantada de ser parte de esta comunidad increible! Esperamos tener un
afio emocionante de crecimiento y aprendizaje. La siguiente es una lista de las cosas que ayudaran
a tener un gran arno escolar.

Su hijo recibira una carpeta de tareas, un paquete de tareas semanal y un calendario de
comportamiento. Por favor, busque estos articulos para venir a casa con su hijo todos los dias. Se
daran tareas todas las noches excepto los viernes. Por favor firme y revise ia tarea con su hijo.
También se dara un registro de lectura para la tarea. Los estudiantes son responsables de leer 20
minutos por noche y de "registrar" su tiempo como parte de su tarea. Los viernes, el trabajo
terminado volvera a casa.

Por favor haga planes para dejar a su hijo en el patio de la escuela a las 8:20 am. Las
puertas de la escuela se abren a las 8:30 am, y se espera que los estudianies vayan inmediatamente
al salén de clases a esa hora. Si su hijo llega después de esto, lo marcaran tarde. Si un nifio esta
ausente, debe regresar a la escuela con una nota o |la ausencia es ilegal.

Si desea que su hijo desayune en la escuela, debe llegar al patio escolar a las 8:00 am.
El desayuno se servira en la cafeteria de 8:00 a 8:20 am.

Los estudiantes deben estar en uniforme todos los dias. Las camisas azul marino o azul
claro y los fondos de color canela son los colores de la escuela. Ningln logotipo o escritura debe |
estar en las camlsetas Si un estudlante no-tiene el umforme carrecto, se lo Ilamara y Se le pedlra |
que traiga el atuendo correcto.a la espuela En nuestro dia programadéa de glmna3|o Ios estudlantes
no deben usar faldas o vestidos y4odos deben usar zapatlllas para el gimnasio, - .« aéé':‘-s‘s’.

Todos los estudlantesdeberan seguir las reglas de la escuela. Las reglas- se desglosaran
y se expitcaran a su hijo los prlmeres dias de clases. Las recompensas, asi como Iastonsecuenmas

se aplicaran segin sea necesatio.




Los siguientes ﬂtiies escolares son necésarios:

* Una bolsa de fibros (lo suficientemente grande como para contener carpetas y libros de trabajo)

* 5 plastic folders with pockets: red, orange, yellow, green, and blue. (Sé que pueden ser dificiles de
encontrar, pero son muy importantes p_afa ayudar a su hijo a rﬁantenerse organiiado.) .

* 5 libros de copia

+ Lapices de colores, crayones o marcadores

+ 3 paquetes de Iapices (Tsconderoga parece durar mas tiempo) '?‘f' o

: Un sacapuntas para guardar en su mochlla {los estudlantes son raspons&bles de alear dos lapices

' cada noche como parte de'su tarea). B

* Marcador no- permanente ‘

- Caja de lapices de plastlco duro

» Caja de pafiuelos

+ 1 roflo de toallas de papel

* 1 contenedor de toallitas hlimedas para bebés (sin lejia, por favor)

*+ 1resma/ paquete de papel de copia en blanco

Si necesita comunicarse conmigo, puede usar el correo electrénico de mi distrito en
satkins@philasd.org o llamar a la oficina de la escuela. Ademés, no dude en enviar una nota a la
escuela con su hijo en cualguier momento. Para asuntos urgentes, puede llamarme o enviarme un
mensaje de texto al (201) 344-3909.

iEspero conocerte en la Noche de Regreso a la Escuela!

Atentamente, Sra. Atkins, habitacién 110
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Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am very excited to welcome your child to Room 206! This is my twelth year

teaching at Jackson and I am thrilled to be part of this amazing community!

We are in for a fantastic year! Our 2=grade teachers have an awesome curriculum
planned. In all subjects, we will have hands-on lessons, activities, experiments, and
varying levels of instruction to get all students engaged in learning. We will be using the
Common Core Standards to guide practices. In Science, we will be learning about
animals and their classifications, landforms, and weather. In Social Studies, we will learn
about community, map skills, and contributions of various people. We will also have
weekly classes in technology, music, gym, art, and have time scheduled for weekly visits
to our school library.

Your child will be provided with a Homework Folder, Weekly Homework
Sheet, and a Behavior Calendar. Please look for these items to come home with your
child every day. Homework will be given through a homework packet. It will be handed
out on Mondays and due on Friday. Please review homework with your child. A reading
log will also be given. Students are responsible for reading 20 minutes a night and
“logging in” their time as part of their homework. There will be a reward party for those
students that consistently complete their log. The behavior calendar will need to be
initialed each day so that I know you have seen it.

School begins at 8:30 am daily. If your child arrives after this, they will be
marked late, Breakfast will be served from 8-8:20 for all students that wish to eat. We
ask that parents not bring their child inside the school. If a child is absent, they must
come back to school with a note or the absence is illegal.

Students are to be in uniform every day. Navy or light blue shirts and tan and blue
bottoms are the school colors. No logos or writing should be on the shirts. If a student
does not have on the right uniform, you will be called and asked to bring the correct attire
to school. On our scheduled gym day, girls should not wear skirts or dresses and
everyone should be in sneakers.

Lunch is served at.11:15 each day. You will receive a lunch menu each month, If
your child does not like what is being served in the lunchroom, please send them with
lunch that day. I 7 L

All students will be.fequired to follow the school rules. The rules will bé brokén -
down and explained to:your:child the first few days of school. Rewards, as well as - ;. -
consequences, will be applied as needed.




The following School Supplies are needed by Friday, September 6+:

» A book bag (large enough to hold folders and workbooks)

» 5 plastic/vinyl folders with pockets (label each with just their name, we will
assign subject to each one on Sept 6)

» 4 copy books (wide ruled)

s 1 1-inch 3 ring binder

» Colored pencils/crayons/markers

» 3 packs of pencils (Ticonderoga seem to last the longest)

*  Dry erase markers (we use black the most)

» Hard, plastic pencil box

* 2 boxes of tissues

+ 1 roll of paper towels

+ Container of Clorox wipes

» 2 ream/pack of white copy paper

If you need to reach me, my district email is dharrigan@philasd.org. This is
normally the best way to contact me. You may also call the school office if you have any
questions for me. I will return your call as soon as possible. Please feel free to send a note
to school with your child at any time.

I look forward to meeting you at Back to School Night

Sincerely,

Ms. Harrigan, Room 206




M 5 Mores
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June 4, 2019
Dear Families,

Welcome to third grade! | am so looking forward to the upcoming learning
experiences our class will share. The third graders of Room 205 have an exciting year
ahead of them. Throughout the year, your child will explore various topics in all subject
areas as they are supported and challenged. We will discuss and practice mindfulness,
consideration, and communication throughout the school year. It is my goal to foster
and deepen a love of learning in each student, celebrating successes and offering
support where there is difficulty.

Please take some time to review the attached supply list for the items your child
will need at the start of the new school year. At the beginning of the school year, you
will receive additional information about expectations and procedures of our class. To
prepare your child for a successful third grade year, please be sure they are reading
throughout the summer. It is recommended that students read a book on their level for
15-20 minutes each day. Also, it would be helpful for students to begin to memorize
their multipiication tables, which is a big topic of focus in third grade. Study basic
multiplication facts from 1-10. You could also encourage your child to keep a summer
journal to write about their happenings and thoughts throughout the summer. | would
love to read their summer writing at the beginning of the school year!

Of.course, families, take time to relax and recharge Enjoy each day: It i is my wish
. that you have the most marveious summer. | am very much Iookmg forward to meetmg
you. RO o . WIEATE

S - Sincerely,

" Ms. Morris




Room 205 Supply List
Ms. Morris, 3rd Grade

Composition books (5)

Folders with pockets (4)

Sharpened pencils (1 box)

Pack of crayons, markers, or colored pencils (Whichever your child prefers to use for
coloring)

Pack of dry erase markers

Boxes of tissues (4)

Hand sanitizer (2)

Packs of white copy paper (2)

Post-its (3)

Headphones for computer use

Reusable water bottle INo disposable plastic bottles, piease]

Notebook paper (wide/standard ruled) (2)

Notebook paper (wide/standard ruled) [Keep at home]

Binder with small rings to keep vocabulary sheets given throughout the year [Keep at
home] :

Black flair pens, Paper Mate recommended (5-10) [Optional but helpful]

Red flair pens, Paper Mate recommended (2-3) [Optional but helpful]

If your child’s last name begins with A-M: Roli of paper towels

If your child’s last name begins with N-Z: Cleaning wipes to sanitize furniture

Additionally, packs of white and multi-colored construction paper is always welcome as
a donation.

Your support is so greatly appreciated. - Ms. Morris
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Dear Parents and Guardians,

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself. My name is
Miss Mahoney and | am so excited to be your child’s third grade
teacher. Teaching is an absolute passion of mine. It's going to be a
year of fun, learning, and adventures and | can't wait to see what this
year has in store for us! | thought you might like to know a little about
ME!

I am originally from Philadelphia, but went to college in Washington
D.C., and started my teaching career there. | come from a family of
teachers; my mom and two sisters are also third grade teachers! This
will be my first year teaching at Andrew Jackson. It will also be my

14" year of teaching! | have had expetience working in first, second
and fifth grade. A few of my favorite things are: Harry Potter,
Philadelphia sports, running marathons, Italian food, and the color
purple.

My goal is to create a climate that is conducive to your child’s
learning. | strongly believe in understanding student interests and
making each lesson meaningful in order to promote student
engagement. in third grade, students will be learning how to read
fluently and independently. | will provide opportunities daily for
children to read, examine, and think critically. We will also be
exploring new math concepts, writing in different forms, and many
other new things!

Please take some time to review the attached supply list for the items
your child will need at the start of the new school year. At the
beginning of the school year, you will receive additional information
about expectations and procedures of our class. Please be sure that
your child is reading at least 15-20 minutes each day during the '
summer to prepare for third grade.

Enjoy your summer. | am looking forward to meeting and working with
you!

Sincerely,
~ Miss Mahoney
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3rd Grade Supply List
2019-2020 School Year

Please send the following supplies to school by the second week of the

school year. Items are listed in order of importance. If purchasing all the

items presents a challenge, please feel free to let me know by writing to

lmahoney®@philasd.org.

« Schoolbag
- 3 boxes of tissues
+ 3 rolls of paper towels
» 2 packs of copy paper
« 5 black marble copybooks (not spiral)
» 1 soft pencil case to be kept in child’s desk
+ 5 plastic durable folders (one of each of the following colors: purple,
yellow, green, blue, red) Do not write your child’s name on them The
teacher will label them.
* 20 sharpened pencils and a small handheld pencil sharpener (to use
at home)
« 24 pack crayons
[} 1 set of headphones or ear-buds for computer use
» 100 Post-it notes
[ 2 highlighters
» 10 pencil top erasers
+ 2 EXPO dry erase markers (black or blue)
« 1 12inch/centimeter ruler
+ 1 pair of child scissors
+ Boys bring in 1 box of one gallon size ZIPLOC slider bags
. (J1rls brmg in 1 box of small ZIPLOC shder bags

Some supplies may need to be Ieplemshed mzd-year and we will notify _

parents / guardlans in the commumcanon folder.
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Andrew Jackson Elementary School
1213 S. 12th Street
Philadelphia, PA 19147
215-400-7970

June 2019
Dear Parents, Guardians, Caregivers:

| am excited to have the honor of welcoming your child to third grade very soon. |look
forward to working together as partners to ensure that your child grows {o their fullest
potential. Please know that our classroom is a safe space where our differences and
commonalities are respected and celebrated and where all voices are valued.

It's very important that your child continues to read and write during the summer. In
third grade, children will continue to transition into independent readers and writers.
Summer is a good time to continue to read books at your child’s “just right” level. The
Free Library has free programs during the summer to foster good reading habits. Feel
free 1o visit the following branches:

South Philadelphia Branch
1700 South Broad Street

Charles Santore Branch
932 S. 7th Street

Please also take some time to review basic multiplication facts. We have an extra long
summer, which is a great opporturnty to study the basm facts at a leisurely pace

:My door is always open to hearlng your suggestions, thoughts concermns, and ques-

. “tions. If you need to get in touch with me, feel free to write a note or leave a message

- 1 aith the school. My-email address is akcamac@phliabd org. | look forward to getting to -
khow you and your child. Best wishes for a restful and ‘fun summer.

Sincerely,

Ms. Chan




3rd Grade Room 208 Supply List
2019-2020 School Year

Please send the following supplies to school by the second week of the school year.
Items are listed in order of importance. If purchasing all the items presents a chal-
lenge, please feel free to Iet me know by writing to akcamac@philasd.org.

+ Schoolbag

* 3 boxes of tissues

+ 3 rolls of paper towels

» 2 packs of copy paper

* 5 black marble copybooks (not spiral)

» 1 soft pencil case to be kept in child’s desk

» 5 plastic durable folders (one of each of the following colors: purple, yellow, green,
blue, red) Do not write your child’s name on them. The teacher will label them.

» 20 sharpened pencils and a small handheld pencil sharpener (to use at home)

* 24 pack crayons

* 100 Post-it notes

+ 10 pencil top erasers

+ 2 EXPO dry erase markers (black or blue)

+ 1 12inch/centimeter ruler

+ 1 pair of child scissors

* Boys bring in 1 box of one gallon size ZIPLOC slider bags

» Girls bring in 1 box of small ZIPLOC slider bags

Some supplies may need to be replenished mid-year and we will notify
parents/guardians in the communication folder.

3rd Grade Room 211 Lista de suministros
Afio escolar 2018-2019




Por favor envie los siguientes materiales a la escuela antes de la segunda semana del
aio escolar, Si la compra de todos los articulos presenta un desafio, no dude en
hacérmelo saber escribiendo a akcamac@philasd.org.

Bolsa para la escuela

3 cajas de pafiuelos de papel

3 rollos de toallas de papel

2 paquetes de papel de copia

5 cuadernos de marmol negro (no en espiral)

1 estuche de lapices suave para guardar en el escritorio del nifio

5 carpetas durables de pléstico (uno de cada uno de los siguientes colores: morado, amar-
illo, verde, azul, rojo) No escriba el nombre de su hijo en ellas. El maestro los etiquetard.
20 lépices afilados y un pequefio sacapuntas porttil (para usar en casa)

Paquete de 24 crayones, lapices de colores, o marcadores de colores

100 notas post-it

10 borradores superiores de lapiz

2 marcadores de borrado en seco EXPO (negro o azul)

1 regla de 12 pulgadas / centimetro

1 par de tijeras para nifios

Los nifios traen 1 caja de bolsas deslizables ZIPLOC de un galén
Las nifias traen 1 caja de bolsas deslizantes ZIPLOC pequefias

Es posible que algunos suministros deban reponerse a mediados de afio y notificaremos a
los padres / tutores en la carpeta de comunicacién.
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September 2019

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Hello, my name Laura Tierney and I will be your child’s 4™ grade teacher this
year. I would like to welcome everyone to 4™ grade. This year is going to be a
wonderful year, full of exciting new experiences for your child. It is important that
we work together as a team to help your child reach his/her full potential.

All students will be required to follow the school rules. School rules and
expected behavior will be explained to the students on the first day of school.
Rewards as well as consequences will be applied as needed. Your child will receive a
monthly behavior calendar that needs to be signed daily and returned to school. The
calendar wiil have a color that ties into their behavior. If a student ends the day on
yellow or red a number will also be on the calendar to inform you on how your
student behaved that day. The behavior program will be explained in depth during
back to school night. This calendar will serve as a communication tool so you are
informed of your child’s behavior. Messages, class news, and pictures will also be
sent home through Classtag. Itis free to use and it does not require us to exchange
phone numbers. See attached flyer on how to sign up.

Your child will receive a daily reading log and a math packet for the unit.
Homework is designed to give students practice with the skills that are being taught
in class. . All students are required to read every night for at least 30 minutes, and
complete a reading log. The students will be required to write a short summary of
what they read that night. The reading log should to be signed by a parent/
guardian each night and returned to school. It is attached to the behavior calendar.
The math packet will have a due date on it.

This school year is going to be a year full of learning and excitement! I look
forward to working with you so we can help your child have a successful school year.
If you ever have any questions or concerns you can call me at 215-400-7970, e-mail
-1ne at labordoni@philasd.org , or message me on Classtag. Ilook forward to meeting

.you at Back to School Night! I will go over all classroom procedures, currlculum and
expectations with you at that time. :

Thank you for your support,

Mrs, Laura Tierney




The following supplies will be needed:

* A Backpack no wheels

e 1- 5subjectspiral copybook

* 1 spiral copybook

* Children’s scissors

¢ Pencil Case

* Pencils

¢ Hi-lighters

* Dry Erase Markers and eraser (if you are unable to find an eraser send
in a clean old sock)

* 5Folders

* 12-inchruler

* colored pencils

*  (Glue stick

* Headphones/ear buds Please buy something inexpensive. The
students will be responsible for them.

* Two packages of white copy paper {for the printer)

¢ 1 packofindex cards

¢ 2-Boxes of tissues

* Clorox wipes

* Roll of paper towels

¢ Hand sanitizer




Ms - Kyan
R oM 230 L
Grod e Y
September 2019

Dear Parents / Guardians,

Hello, my name Katie Ryan and I will be your child’s 4" grade teacher this
year. Iwould like to welcome everyone to 4" grade. I am looking forward to seeing
some familiar faces and new ones as well. This year is going to be a wonderful year,
full of exciting new experiences for your child. It is important that we work together
as a tean to help your child reach his/her full potential.

All students will be required to follow the school rules. School rules and
expected behavior will be explained to the students on the first day of school.
Rewards as well as consequences will be applied as needed. Your child will receive a
monthly behavior calendar that needs to be signed daily and returned to school. The
calendar will have a color that ties into their behavior. If a student ends the day of
yellow or red a number will also be on the calendar to inform you on how your
student behaved that day. The behavior program will be explained in depth during
back to school night. This calendar will serve as a communication tool so you are
informed of your child’s behavior. Messages, class news, and pictures will also be
sent home through the Remind app. Itis free to use and it does not require us to
exchange phone numbers. See attached flyer on how to sign up.

Your child will receive homework most nights, Homework is given to support
what is learned each day. All students are required to read every night for at least 30
minutes, and complete a reading log. They will be required to write a short
summary of what they read that night. The reading log needs to be signed by a
parent/guardian each night and returned to school. It is attached to the behavior
calendar.

This school year is going to be a year full of learning and excitement! I look
forward to working with you so we can help your child have a successful school year.
If you ever have any questions or concerns you can call me at 215-400-7970,

-« message me on Remind, or e-mail me at kteevan®@philasd.org. Ilook forward to
meeting you at Back to School Night! I will go over all classroom procedures, '

.. . curriculum, and expectations with you at that time., ..

Thank you for your support,

: Mrs. Katie Ryan

ey




The following supplies will be needed:

* A Backpack no wheels

¢ 1- 5 subject spiral copybook

* 1 spiral copybook

¢ Children's scissors

¢ Pencil Case

* Pencils

¢ Hi-lighters

* Dry Erase Markers and eraser (if you are unable to find an eraser send
in a clean old sock)

s 5Folders

e 12-inch ruler

* 24 pack of crayons

* (lue ‘

* Headphones/ear buds- Please buy something inexpensive. The
students will be responsible for them.

* Two packages of white copy paper (for the printer)

* 1 pack ofindex cards

* 2- Boxes of tissues

¢ Clorox wipes

* Roll of paper towels

* Hand sanitizer

ol i
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Dear Parents / Guardians,

Hello, my name James O'’Karma and I will be your child’s 4™ grade teacher
this year. I would like to welcome everyone to 4™ grade. The year is going to be a
wondertul one, full of exciting new experiences for your child. It is important that
we work together as a team to help your child reach his/her full potential.

All students will be required to follow the school rules. School rules and
expected behavior will be explained to the students on the first day of school.
Rewards as well as consequences will be applied as needed. Your child will receive a
monthly behavior calendar that needs to be signed daily and returned to school. The
calendar will have a color that ties into their behavior. If a student ends the day on
yellow or red a number will also be on the calendar to inform you on how your
student behaved that day. The behavior program will be explained in depth during
back to school night. This calendar will serve as a communication tool so you are
informed of your child's behavior. Messages, class news, and pictures will also be
sent home through the Remind app. It is free to use and it does not require us to
exchange phone numbers. See attached flyer on how to sign up.

Your child will receive a daily reading log and a math packet for the unit.
Homework is designed to give students practice with the skills that are being taught
in class. All students are required to read every night for at least 20 minutes. The
reading log should to be signed by a parent/ guardian each night and returned to
school. It is attached to the behavior calendar. The math packet will have a due date
on it,

This school year is going to be a year full of learning and exciternent! I look
forward to working with you so we can help your child have a successful school year.
If you ever have any questions or concerns you can call me at 215-400-7970, e-mail
me at jgokarmajr@philasd.org, or message me on remind. Ilook forward to
meeting:you at Back to School Night! I will go over all classroom procedures

* curriculum, and expectations with you at that time.

Thank you for your support,

Mr. James O'Karma




The following supplies will be needed:

* A Backpack

* One (5-subject) spiral notebook

e Children’s scissors

* Pencil Case

* Pencils

+ Hi-lighter

¢ Dry Erase Markers and eraser (if you are unable to find an eraser send
in a clean old sock)

¢ 2Folders

e 12-inchruler

* colored pencils

* Glue stick

* Headphones/earbuds- The students will be responsible for them.

* Three packages of white copy paper (for the printer)

» 2- Boxes of tissues
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Dear Parents/Guardians:

Welcome to our fifth grade classrooms! We are excited about the
opportunity to your child’s fifth grade teachers. We are looking forward
~ to a happy and productive school year. We have a great deal to |
accomplish and we are confident that with your help, your student will
achieve great things!

Below is a list of supplies your child will need for the 2019-2020 school
year. Please try to have all supplies in by the end of the first week of
school!

e Atleast 3 sharpened pencils daily

¢ One pencil case

* Erasers (pencil toppers and a large one)
® Four folders

® Five bound composition books (preferably the marble ones)
® Ruler

¢ Two packs of lined paper

¢ Two packs of white copy paper

* Two boxes of Kleenex

¢ Two rolls of paper towel

® One tub of Clorox/Lysol wipes

¢ One bottle of hand sanitizer

¢ One bottle of hand soap

* One box of band aids

* One set of headphones/ear buds .

- Mr. Konya (Literacy/Social Studies) Room 306 =
- Homework will be given every night. This will be a major grade, so
please ensure it is completed and signed daily. As part of your chlld s
homework they must read for a minimum of 30 minutes a night and
complete their reading log. Students will complete several projects
throughout the school year.




Mrs. Julio (Math/ Science) Room 305
Homework is given daily and due the next school day. Students will also
be responsible for completing several projects throughout the school
year in both Mathematics and Science. Please Join ClassDoJo (in
September) since I put numerous announcements /assignments
reminders on the site.

Please be advised that students should be in uniform every day. This
will be adhered to strictly. Please help us by ensuring that your student
leaves for school in uniform every day. Student behavior is tracked
online through ClassDojo and parents will have access to view or
message teachers anytime via computer or smartphone.

In order for our classrooms to be a place of learning and achievement,
every student must follow the rules. This keeps everyone safe and
feeling welcome. If rules are broken, there are classroom/school
consequences. ' ’

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us via email or-
phone call. We also welcome appointments to meet in person.

Mr. Konya= kmkgnya@philasd.org
Mrs. Julio= ljulio@philasd.org

; We look forward to working with you and yout child! Let’s ﬁiake it the
_~ Best Year Ev_!a_r! ' ~ ~ B ‘
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SUMMER HOMEWORK |

Students miist ome to 5% grade knowing their multiplicgt{dsi facts. -
There will be'several assessments during the first month o¥school ©
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Dear Parents:

Welcome to a new school year at Andrew Jackson Elementary School. 1 am pleased to
welcome you to the 2019-2020 school year! Tam looking forward to a productive partnership
with you and your child. T recognize that in order to be successful in school, our children need
support from both the home and school. A strong partnership with you will make a difference in
your child’s education,

I'am asking that you guide and support your child’s learning by ensuring that he/she:
e Attends school daily and arrives on time and they are prepared with supplies for
each subject
o Completes all homework assignments given by teachers
® Read daily to develop a love for reading and to improve literacy skills
¢ Shares school experiences with you so that you are aware of his/her school life
¢ Informs you if he/she needs additional support in any area or subject
e Communicate with the teacher via Red Folder (absences, documents, etc.)

If you have any questions about the rules and expectations, please feel free to email me.
You will find my email address on the website. Thank you in advance for your support and 1
look forward to a successful,

Sincerely,
Maria A. Johnson . . ,‘ S

R T : TR




Classroom Rules and Expectations

School and classroom rules should be followed to guarantee each child the opportunity to
achieve. There are a few items that each student needs to adhere in the upcoming school
year. When a child is absent or late to school please submits a note from parent or
guardian stating the réason why thé child was absent. The administrators have the
authority to deny excused absence if the reasoning is not within the SDP policy for

“excused absences/” (Please refer to Parent Handbook online)

*Each child should complete homework and assigned projects by due date.
*Bach student should follow classroom and school rules everyday.

*Each student must wear uniform daily.

Learning Environment Expectations

Integrated Literacy and Social Studies: Use non-fiction complex text
Text: Creating America /A History of the United States

Students will participate in an integrated approach to literacy utilizing a complex
non-fiction text. This will prepare students for the Career Readiness Curriculum outlined
by the SDP. Homework will be given out on Monday and due by Thursday at 12:00
PM. Each student will be given a homework sheet and that sheet should be stapled to the
homework when they turn it in on Thursday. If there is a problem with the assignments,
please email me before the due date. Students that do not complete their assignments by
due date will have to complete homework on Friday in class. They will not be able to
participate in group work project time. (Choice Board)

Grading Percentage

Tests/Quizzes . - 30%
Book Reports _ 20% _
Projects ‘ 30% ’ | o

Participation/Classwork - 20% _ .

Yocabulary Building: Lo :
This year students in the sixth grade will study words in context in addition to basic -
vocabulary building skills. The use of building vocabulary will increase the student’s
ability to comprehend words in reading passages.

Five Writing Assignments using five paragraph essay/TDA worth 4pt. multiplied by 25.




Computer Work:
Each report period students will be required to complete projects using a computer. If

you do not have accessibility to a computer, the student needs to go the library or make
arrangements with the computer teacher to work after school. On certain days my

classroom will be available to work, but students must make arrangement prior to staying,

There will be assignments that should be completed on the computer at home. These
programs will enhance your child’s reading and math skills. The below programs are free
and accessible to students via computer, iPhone, iPad or any device that have Internet.
These skills should be practiced a minimum of three times a week for %2 hour.

Novels and Reading Materials: - .
Please ensure that your child has reading material everyday. This year will focus our

attention on the use of non-fiction materials. Any non-fiction book of his/ her choice,
magazine, newspaper, biographies, sports magazines, animal magazines, and etc. will be
appropriate to read in class. The students will read every morning during our breakfast
time and should read every day at home for twenty minutes a minimum of four times a
week. Ask students to tell you about something that they read that day.

Television; : _ ,
Students may be given assignments to watch the television. This will be rare, but check
with me if they are watching television every day for more than I hour. I do encourage
students to watch CNN, Fox News, Houghton Post, History Channel, Weather Channel or
a TV Informational Show. These shows are using informational content and the hosts
will use academic language that will be unique to the student. This will build the students
vocabulary.

Trips:
We will take trips this year as a class. We welcome parents to participate in the trips as a
chaperon.

Supplies Literacy[Soqi_al Studies

e 1 Black Binder 3in

e Dividers -
e Pencils - el
e Pens

e Stapler

e Personal sharpener

2-black and white notebooks
Optional: Colored Pencils, Markers, and Copy Paper for Xeroxing
Hand Sanitizer

Clorox Wipes (to wipe off desk and computers after use)
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Dear Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year! I'm very excited to be
working with your children and with you to make sure that this school
year is a successful one! It is a long road ahead of us, but | know that
with your support we'll get through this school year with flying colors.

In order for the students to be successful in the classroom, they
will need the following supplies for my math/science class:

Two Marble Copybooks
Three Sharpened Pencils
Two Folders

One pack of lined paper
One set of earbuds

One box of tissues

One roll of paper towels
Scissors

Two glue sticks

One pack of copy paper

Both my math and science classes are rigorous classes. |
expect the students to be responsible for their own work and their
grades, and that is why [ rarely give extra credit. Homework is given
on a weekly basis and due at the end of the week. However the
student chooses to do their homework is up to them. Projects are
usually assngned quarterly, and there is usually one test or quiz per
week

=1 will be using :ClassDojo to monitor classroom management
- ar1d If you ever need to get in touch with me,-you can email me at
- meratteo@philasd.org. | know that together®we can bring the best

- outof the students. | look forward to working with all of you, and

here’s to an amazing sixth grade year!
With enthusiasm,

Mr. Matteo




My Moras

Dear Parents;

My name is Evan Morris and | will be your child’s math and science teacher next school
year. | am excited to have your child in my class and to be a part of your child's growth, both
academically and as a person.

I am originally from the city of Philadelphia and have lived here my whole life. | attended
Central High School and Temple University. | live in South Philadeiphia with my wife and two
young sons, and love everything about this city.

| want to inform you and your child of my expectations for them next year. | try to get students
to be responsible for their education. This is always a work in progress for students, Being
prepared for class, having their assignments completed, paying attention in class, and following
school and classroom norms are a few of the responsibilities that | expect students to work on
and improve on as the year unfolds. | will be here to help and guide them on their journey next
year.

| have high expectations of all my students. | will be expecting all work assigned in class to
be completed. Of course, all students do not work at the same pace. Some will get their
work done in class and some will not. Whether or not your child gets his or her work done
in class has no effect on their grade. If your child does not compliete an assignment in class,
he or she will be required to complete it at home. The way you can help is to ask your child
every school day if schoolwork needs to be done, and if so, make sure your child completes
his or her assignments. | am asking for your help to maintain these expectations. | will be
available after school, during lunch, and also during my prep periods if your child needs
assistance or clarification of an assignment.

Thank you for taking the time to read this welcome letter and | look forward to meeting you
next school year.

Warmest regards,

Mr. Evan. Morris
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1312 8. 12th Street

Philadelphia, PA 19147
215-400-7970

Fall 2019

Dear Parent or Guardian,

Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year. T would like to take this opportunity to introduce
myself. My name is Ms. Thompson; I will be teaching 7th grade social studies and literacy.

It is important that your child be on time, be prepared for school, and ready to learn. Becoming
responsible adults begins with being a responsible student. I will start assigning homework the
second week of school. Homework is useful in reinforcing what has been learned in class,
prepares students for upcoming lessons, teaches responsibility, and helps students develop
positive habits. Parents are keys to making homework a positive experience for their children.
Therefore, 1 ask that parents make homework a top priority, set a daily homework schedule, and
provide a quiet environment.

I want to see every student do well and I look forward to partnering with you to educate your
child this year. If you have any questions or concerns, now or throughout the school year, please
- send a note in with your child or call the school office and I will respond to you as soon as I

- can, Youmay also corrgspond with me via email at ctthompson@phﬂasd org.

+ PLEASE SEE THE -SUPPLY :LIST-THAT IS ATTACHED TO THIS LETTER. -

Thank you,

Celeste Thompson




All 7th grade students have two teachers, below are the supply list for each teacher.
Please have your child mark each item with teacher’s name so that items get to the
correct classroom. Thank you sending in these items.

Mr. Morris’s Supply List

1 5 notebooks

d 5 folders

3 Pens (3 at all times)

4 Pencils (3 at all times)
(A Pencil sharpener

1 Erasers

(d Markers/color pencils
Q ruler

Q Calculator (non-grafting
J Headphones

The following items will be collected
and stored for use throughout the
year.

[ 2 boxes of tissues
L Clorox wipes
[d 2 reams of copy paper
0 1 pack of loose leaf paper
1 Dry erase markers
- 1 box of band-aids

Ms. Thompson’s Supply List

2 2" wide, three ring binder

1 2 packs of subject dividers (total of
10 dividers)

1 Pencil pouch that fits in the binder

[ 10 sharpened pencils

41 Highlighter

(1 Pencil sharpener

LI Headphones

The following items will be collected
and stored for use throughout the
year.

[ 2 boxes of tissues

O Clorox wipes

[ 2 reams of copy paper

A 1 pack of loose leaf paper
(1 2 rolls of paper towels

J 1 box of Band-Aids

- All students should have a piain navy blue sweater (no stripes, no writing, no logo, or no hood). The
building-is very old, temperature is not always regulated. Children should dress in layers everyday, it
can be cold in the building on warm days, and hot in the building on cold days.

On gym days students can wear navy blue sweats/sweat shirt (the school selis them if you want to

purchase them through the school).
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SCHOOL DISTRICT OF PHILADELPHIA C { i‘*d(» G

ANDREW JACKSON SCHOOL
1213 South 12™ St.
Philadelphia, PA 19147
Mr. Lindberg . . : Phone: 215-952-6223
Sacial Studies/English Teacher Email: jlindberg@philasd.org

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

Welcome to a new school year! I am Mr. James Lindberg, and I will be your child’s Social Studies and
English teacher this year. I am looking forward to a very successful year and I know you are too. [ have
high expectations for your child and I will do all that T can to help your child achieve those
expectations. I want to assure you that myself, as well as the other middle school teachers, will work
our hardest all year long to ensure your student’s safety and create a welcoming, constructive
atmosphere at school.

I will be using a standards-based report card to inform you of your child’s progress and achievement
this year. These grades will be based on a variety of evidence such as projects, presentations, test
grades, writing assignments, as well as informal observations. If you ever have any questions or
concerns, please contact me directly by email at jlindberg@philasd.org. I look forward to
communicating with you.

Your scholar will need the following supplies for Social Studies and English class this year. Having
these items everyday will ensure that your scholar is always ready and able to learn.

- Two Folders

- One pack lined paper (8.5x11”)

-~ One pack copy paper (8.5x11”)

- Pencils or pens

- Abozx of tissues

- One container of disinfecting wipes

- One pair of headphones for laptop work

I am excited to be working and learning with your student this school year. Please take the time to read

over the back of this paper with your scholar. On the back is the Middle School Behavior Expectations.

Thig is the list of classroom rules that your student and T will agree to follow in order to ensure a -

productive, safe, happy school year. It follows the school's behavioral expectatibns and aligns with

- what other teachers will expect as well. This will also be connected to Class Dpjb; an online tool that
-you and the student will. both have access to and can check to see how your student is doing. This will

* ensure constant:commuttication.and the insurance that no' problem becomes toos big to deal with. Please

keep this paper at home, where you and your student can refer to the Behavior Expectations throughout

the school year. Thank you!

All the Best,
Mr. Lindberg




Middle School Behavier Expectations

We execute the 4 R’s of Jaguar behavior:
1.  We are respectful of ourselves, each other, and our environment S
2. We are responsible for our own actions and work to positively influence the actions of others
3.  We are reliable, can be trusted, and can be depended on
4 We hold ourselves and others to high behavioral expectations of excellence, therefore executing
rigor.

Furthermore, these rules are broken down into specific non-negotiables.

e No one has the right to hurt another person
0 Keep your hands, feet, and objects to yourself
0 Speak to each other in an appropriate tone of voice without inappropriate language
0 Engage in peer mediation

¢  We will not discredit ourselves or our school
0 Hold yourself to high standards
¢ Executive leadership
0 Show Jaguar Pride

e We will behave like Jaguars with honor
0 Respect each other
0 Say please and thank you
0 Introduce yourself to others
0 Sit appropriately

® We take care of our school and each other
0 We clean up after ourselves
We treat school materials, furniture, and facilities as if they were our own
We advocate for each other
We respect cultural and learning differences
We understand that everyone is unique
- We understand that we ALL have something to contribute

000 o0

e We understand the valué of education
0 "We persevere, evéli‘when soinething is hard ) =L
. 0--We complete all of bur work to the best of our ability, ontime Lo

‘0 ‘We advacate for-ourselves when something is difficult




Consequences for Misbehavior:

It is our belief that a critical life skill is recognizing that everyone makes mistakes ~ what is most
important is what we learn from those mistakes and how we use this knowledge to shape our future.

Violation First Offense Second Offense Third Offense Fourth Offense
Builying Mandatory Parent Conference with | Bullying Incident filed 1 day minimum
Parental return with parent suspension
Noftification No non-academic
Detention with activities for 2 weeks. No non-academic
Student’s Name completed exit Hcket activities for 2 weeks.
moves to concern {lunch) Reflection essay
Reflection essay
Required = Student will meet with | 1 week detention Parent Conference
mediation session. | counselor. with return with
Parent Conference with | parent
Mediation return with parent
Fighting Required mediation | Monthly required Biweekly required Suspension.

session

No non-academic
activities for 2
weeks.

Possibie
Suspension

meeting with
Dean/Counselor

2 hours of community
service.

Required mediation
session

No noin-academic
activities for 2 weeks.

Suspension

meeting with
Dean/Counselor

2 hours of community
service.

Required mediation
session

No non-academic
activities for 2 weeks.

Suspension

Student wili be
recommended for a
disciplinary transfer.

Walking Out of
Class/Skipping

Student will be
escorted back to
class.

| Teacher Classrbom

Management

Techniques.

Teacher calls office.

Student will be brought
back to class.

Teacher Clagsroom
Management
Techniques.,”, ~

Student will be brought
back to class.

Teacher Classroom
Management
Techniques,

Parent Conference run
by teacher

2 hours of community
service

- Parent Conference . .
with dean and-teacher...}. -

Student will be
brought back to class.

Teacher Classroom .-, - -
Managemient ’
Techniques. . -« :

b3

2 hours of community
service

Student will be
required to meet with
dean biweekly.

No non-academic

activities for 2 weels.

v




Electronic Student yvields the | Student yields the Student yields the Student vields the
Devices device. device. device. device.
Student retrieves A parent/guardian will | Detention Detention
the device from be required to pick up ‘
Teacher atthe end | the device. A parent/guardian will A parent/guardian will
of the day. be required to pick up be required to pick up
the device, the device.
Dress Code Student will be Student will be Student will be provided | Student will be
Infractions provided a donated | provided a donated a donated school provided a donated
school uniform. school uniform. uniform. school uniform.
Parental Parental Notification Parental Notification ‘Parent Conference
Notification
Detention 1 week community No nen-academic
service activities for 1 week.
OFFENSIVE/ Classroom Classroom Classroom Management | Parent Conference
PROFANE Management Management Strategies:
LANGUAGE/ | Strategies: Strategies No non-academic
GESTURES Lunch detention activities for 2 weeks,
& Parental Parental Notification .
Insubordination Notification Parental Nofification Harassment Incident
Lunch detention filed
No nan-academic
activities for 2 weeks.
DESTRUCTION | RESTITUTION RESTITUTION RESTITUTION RESTITUTION
OF SCHOOL - 2-day suspension
PROPERTY Parental Parentai Notification Parental Conference Serious Incident Filed
Notification 2 hours Community with return with student | No non-academic
Service 1-day suspension activities for 2 weeks.
1 hour of Serious Incident Filed

Community Service

Detention

No non-academic

"I activities for 2 weeks. ©

gy




Ms ool
Room 20
Crage B

Dear Parent or Guardian,

Wéicome to the 2019-2020 school year! T want to take this opportunity to introduce
myself and express my excitement about working with your child this year. I love teaching math
and science because I care deeply about each of my students. I believe students can grow and
develop by examining the topics we cover in class. In Grade 8 Math, instructional time will focus
on three critical areas: (1) formulating and reasoning about expressions and equations,
including modeling an association in bivariate data with a linear equation, and solving linear
equations and systems of linear equations; (2) grasping the concept of a function and using
functions to describe quantitative relationships; (3) analyzing two- and three-dimensional space
and figures using distance, angle, similarity, and congruence, and understanding and applying
the Pythagorean Theorem. In addition to instruction in the eighth grade math curriculum, the
students will spend 20-30 minutes each day working cn any mathematical weaknesses they may
have using an online program called I-Ready. More information will be given about this
program at Back to School Night. In Science, we will focus on topics involving (1) matter; (2)
classification,genetics, and evolutionary changes; (3) ecosystems.

Additional information about the class is provided in the syllabus that will be given to
students on the first day of school. Please read that syllabus and sign the detachable portion on
the bottom of the syllabus in order to indicate your understanding and support of the classroom
system. There is also space provided for you to express any questions, concerns or comments.
Students should return that portion to me. S . ,f‘

Also note thit if you ever have any comments, questions or concerns, 1 am available for
phone calls and ﬁﬁéétings {by appointment please) each aay before and a;fté;:_ school. To schedule

a meeting, you may contact me via email, jlsenni@philasd.org, or by contacting the school.




T arn exci i i i
excited about working with your child. I welcome questions or comments, and am

looking forward to a great year!

Sincerely,
Mrs. DiSalvo

8th Grade Math & Science Teacher

Mrs. DiSalvo’s 8th Grade Supply List

e 2 Composition notebooks (1 for each subject)

e 2 Pocket folders (1 for each subject)

e Box of pencils |

e Large Eraser

e One pack of white copy paper

e Box of Tissues (girls)

e Roll of paper towels (boys)
| ¢ Sanitizing wipes (giris) |
. L7 o Bottle of hand sanitizer (boys) | .
i+ o Earbuds/Headphones (for math computer program)

Optional:
e Graphing calculator




